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                                                                                                   July 2022
Dear Parents and Carers,

How quickly time flies as yet another school year comes to a close and we look forward to the summer holidays. An ending of a school year gives one an opportunity to pause, reflect, consider and then to plan ahead. It is no different for our school community here at St Wilfrid’s School. 

We can reflect on a successful year, that inspite of all the issues that we as a school have faced this academic year, I am delighted that  all the children have continued to excel in all areas of the curiculum. I am also extremely proud of the children in KS1 and KS2  on their excellent SATs results well done to each one of you. 
The Governing Body are hugely impressed with the incrediable opportunities which have been on offer to the children this year, and I am sure that you would agree that we have a Staff team who are very creative and enterprising. I firmly believe that the continued success of our school is a clear refelection of the hard work of all our Staff whatever role they play within our school community. 
So on behalf of the Governing Body I would like to take this opportunity to say “Thank You” to Mrs McEniff, Mrs Harkness and all the Staff at St Wilfrid’s for their determination and commitment that they have all given this Academic Year, it is very much appreciated. 
We are aware of the need to keep up the good work, search out areas for improvement  to take the school forward, but that should never cloud the immense work done by all the staff, the wonderful achievements of all our children and the tremendous support that you as Parents and Carer’s continue to give to the school. Thank you !  
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Working together and growing together as a School Family with Christ at our centre and his call to us to “love God and love each other” will surely mean that all is possible.  
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As Governors at St Wifrid’s School we are extremely proud to serve on the Governing Body at a wonderful and unique school. We also believe that as a vital part of our role is to share what we are doing within the school, so that everyone can understand why we have Governors and what we actually do and so that everyone feels free to chat with us about the school. That is why in accordance with DFE Guidlines and on behalf of the Governing Body I have written a Statement of Governance for Parents, Carers and the wider School Community. This statement can be found on the Governor Page of the schools website.  
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It is with great sadness that the Governing Body are having to say “goodbye” to 
Dr Leonard, Mrs Newey and Mr Reid, who have all served as Foundation Governors  on the Governing Body of St Wilfrid’s School. They have worked tirelessly for the school community during their time as Foundation Governors. So on behalf of the Governing Body and the whole School Community,I would like to record the schools  thanks to, Dr Leonard, Mrs Newey and Mr Reid for the many years of service that they have given to St Wilfrid’s School and to wish them all the best for the future.
Mrs Costello  who has served as a Parent Governor  has also decided to retire. On behalf of the Governing Body I would like to thank Mrs Costello  for the support that she has given as a Parent Governor to this role and to wish her well for the future. 

I would like to thank personally the members of the Governing Body for all their support and commitment that they have all given to St Wilfrid’s School during this last academic year.

St Wilfrid’s Governing Body is delighted that from September 2022 Mrs Buckhurst and Mrs Rose  will become Foundation Governors at St Wilfrid’s. We are also delighted that earlier this year Mrs O’Hara was appointed a Foundation Governor. We are also pleased to  welcome Mrs Whiston as our new Parent Governor. Welcome to you all and I look forward to working with you all as we continue on this journey together 
At the end of this summer term we have to say goodbye and good luck to several members of St Wilfrid’s School Staff who are sadly leaving us at the end of this term: 
The Governing Body “thank” each of you and wish you every happiness and success in all that you do in the future.
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We also have to say fond farewell; To all our Year 6 Pupils. We do hope that you have all enjoyed your time here and we want to wish you Good Luck in the next stage of your educational journey. We will miss each one of you but we know you will enjoy high school. 
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 I would also like to take this opportunity to say Goodbye to all our Parents and Carers, who will be leaving us for the last time this week. Thank you for all your support that you have given to the school during your time with us it has been very much appreciated.
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It was so lovely to see so many of you at our recent 
Circus fund raising event in May, which I am sure that you would  all agree was a great success. Huge thanks therefore must go to Mrs Higgins our PTFA Chair and all the PTFA Committee who work tirelessly behind the scenes to ensure that funds are raised that allow Mrs McEniff and Staff to purchase resources that the school budget would not be able to stretch to. The PTFA are an integral part of our school community. They have raised and continue to raise much needed for funds for the school, as well as organising great community events, which provides us all with the opportunity to come together. 
This year we are having to say goodbye to several members of the PTFA committee as there children leave to go to high school. So, Parents and Carers we really do need your help to ensure that the PTFA can continue to provide these great community events for us all to enjoy during the next academic school year and to raise much needed funds to provide your children with extra resources. All I can say is please don’t be daunted or overwhelmed by the role of being a member of this wonderful committee as it really is a rewarding and fulfilling role, with lots of laughs along the way. For further information please contact: Mrs Bennett School Business Manager on 01606 663630  

As St Wilfrid’s prepares for the summer holidays. Let’s thank God for our school community. With the support of the Church, the family and the school all working in harmony the faith will be passed on. 

Let’s put ourselves into the hands of the Lord,

and pray that God will bless us and our families

during the wonderful weeks of summer.

may we all help make our home a place of relaxation,

joy, love, peace and safety.

may we be generous and considerate,

not thinking only about ourselves,

but helping others enjoy the blessings of a summertime.
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With all good wishes                     
Mrs Morrissey 
Chair of Governors                
